CITY OF IVANHOE 
SPECIAL MEETING MINUTES
02:15 PM
May 17th, 2024

The meeting was called to order by Mayor Blackstone at 02:15 PM.

Agenda Item #1- Workshop to discuss Charmaine Dam
· Mark Jackson and Kevin Lachausse, as well as Randy Freidrich were all present. Mark Jackson gave a detailed history of the construction of the dam. Randy was here when the levy was build and Mark stated that it had been repaired once or twice. The first repair was with flowable grout, and the 14 loads of dirt were pumped into the flowable grout.
· The bulge in the spillway was not there ~2 years ago. It is believed that lack of maintenance is to blame for the current condition of the dam.
· Prior reports may not be any good as they were done prior to the flooding. Mayor Blackstone stated that it would cost ~$63,000 for new data from road bores. It was agreed that the voids will be fixed instead of doing more testing as voids that were detected in the scans will still be there. It was suggested that 3-4 holes should be cut to see if the reports match what is actually there.
Agenda Item #2- Meeting adjourned at 3:47 PM


Respectfully submitted,
Hailey Williams, City Secretary

Approved by Council June 20th, 2024


______________________________
Skip Blackstone, Mayor
